SBA Men’s and Mixed Match Secretary – AGM Report – 11 November 2023
2023 Season
First of all, a big thank you to Alan Birch for all his hard work and seeing us through the 2023 season.
We played 10 Men’s County matches during the season winning 4 and coming second in 6.  There were also 2 Mixed games.
Unfortunately, 3 games were cancelled due to lack of players.  Two, against Sussex and Warwickshire, were cancelled by SBA.  Cornwall cancelled the third for the same reason.  Our game against the Isle of Wight had to be cancelled due to the host club pulling out.
There were 8 Presidential games (Men’s & Mixed) supporting Sandra and Richard.
Many thanks to the players that filled in at the last moment due to late withdrawals once teams had been selected.
At the end of 2023 season, we had a small group looking at: Number of games played; Match Fees; Distance of travel to matches; Discount for a driver taking fellow players; Whether Neutral Greens are used; After Match Refreshments; Reciprocal arrangements.  This is an ongoing situation for future discussion.
2024 season
For the coming season we have 12 Men’s and 2 Mixed matches arranged. I would like to thank all the clubs who have agreed to host these matches. 
Sussex, Cornwall and Isle of Wight have been rearranged for next year but we have lost Warwickshire who would not play on a neutral green.
We also have 7 Men’s and Mixed Presidential matches arranged, including a Centenary celebration game against Bristol St Andrews. 
I trust Club Secretaries will assist in promoting these games next season.  We need clubs to publicise that any club bowler can play for the County in friendly matches.  It’s an enjoyable afternoon playing with a different set of players on greens throughout the Southwest.   
Using the SBA Website for players applications is the correct way forward with the paper system being secondary. The main concern I have is losing players, initially due to a lack of understanding in using the site.  This certainly happened in my club last season as we changed to online booking.  Please be positive and promote the online system to assist your club and its players who are not sure of the new way forward. 
I trust we all have an enjoyable season in 2024 and I look forward, in my first year as SBA Men’s and Mixed Match Secretary, to meeting new County players to join our existing loyal band of players.
David Bishop
Men’s and Mixed Match Secretary
